
t1r. Annen Kurkjian 
Chairman of the Parish Council 
Holy Cross Armenian Church 
94 Apricot Street 
Thornhill Ontario l3T lCO 
Canada 

Dear f1r. Kurkjian: 

t1ay 20, 1900 

'1e are ob 1i ed to convey to you the fo 11 owing decision f the 
Diocesan Council t its meeting of April 18, 1980 as regards the 
Diocesan AssessMents of your parish. For the year 1980 the Holy 
Cross Parish of Toronto shall be assessed 50~ {fifty percent) of 
the total assessment calculated accordinQ to the present formula 
in use, using the data resented for the year 1979. The Holy Cross 
parish will ., therefore, be ob 1 i ed to remit to the Oi ocese th _ sum 
of U.S. $ 4,827.00. The parish is further advised that as of 
January 1981 it will be assessed the full amount. 

~1ay God send you His strength and blessing in buildinq and 
strengthening His holy (bode. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Tprkom Manoogian 
Primate 


